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Trempealeau County  

UW-Extension Office 

36245 Main St. PO Box 67 

Whitehall, WI 54773 

 

Phone: (715)538-2311 Ext. 

210 

Fax: (715)538-1974 

 

Sarah Tanis 

4-H Program Coordinator 

for Jackson and Trempealeau 

Counties 

Email:  

sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu  

Office Phone (Jackson): 

715-284-4257 ext. 505 

Fax: 715-538-1974  

 

LEARN MORE 

ABOUT US: 
 

Website:http://trem 

pealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/ 
 

Facebook:https://

www.facebook.com/

TrempealeauCounty4H?

ref=stream 

Dear 4-H Families and Friends: 
 
It is finally fall and the leaves are changing colors, the days are getting 
shorter, and you’re falling into the school routine again.  This is also the 
exciting time of year in which we begin to see potential new members vis-
iting our clubs to learn more about the 4-H program and meet YOU, the 
awesome Trempealeau County 4-H members that make our program 
what it is!   
 

I challenge you to plan a fun get to know you activity or event at your up-
coming club meetings so new families feel welcome and can begin to nav-
igate the process of getting started on their own 4-H journey.  These activ-
ities are also great for returning members to get new excitement about 4-
H going into this new 4-H year!   
 
October is also an exciting month because we celebrate NATIONAL 4-H 
WEEK! Even more of a perfect opportunity for you to promote the program 
to others who are not yet involved, and also to be reminded of what 4-H is 
all about!  Encourage those you know who are interested in the 4-H pro-
gram to attend the 4-H Open House on Tuesday, October 9th from 2:30 to 
6:30 PM.  If you are interested in helping out at the 4-H Open House 
please contact Sarah Tanis. And, as if you are a returning 4-H member be 
sure to re-enroll on 4hOnline before the official re-enrollment period ends 
on November 1st. 
 
I hope you get out and enjoy the fall, encourage your friends to give 4-H a 
try, and look into applying for a trip or award for next year! 
 
Yours in continued partnership, 
Sarah Tanis (Hoffman)    
4-H Program Coordinator for Jackson & Trempealeau Counties  

mailto:sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu
http://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/forms-applications/
http://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/forms-applications/
https://www.facebook.com/TrempealeauCounty4H?ref=stream
https://www.facebook.com/TrempealeauCounty4H?ref=stream
https://www.facebook.com/TrempealeauCounty4H?ref=stream
https://www.facebook.com/TrempealeauCounty4H?ref=stream
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Please visit our website for up to date event info: 
http://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/  

The calendar posted in this newsletter will  be posted for three months out. If you have questions about events happening in months not listed 

in this newsletter please refer to the above website for the most up-to-date information about events and announcements, or contact your 4-H 

Program Coordinator Sarah Tanis. 

 

CALENDAR 

OCTOBER 

October 2-6  World Dairy Expo 

October 6-7  Arts Camp – Upham Woods 

October 7-13  National 4-H Week 

October 8   Columbus Day  

Oct 12-14   State Dog Obedience – Marshfield 

October 15   Club Charters due to Office 

October 18  State, National & International  

      Trip Applications due to Office 

October 26   Club Disc Orders due to Office  

October 31  Halloween  

NOVEMBER 

November  1  Re-enrollment deadline  

November 3  Clover College 

November 11 Veteran’s Day  

November 23-27 National 4H Congress 

November 22-23 Thanksgiving—Office Closed  

DECEMBER 

December 3  Hanukkah Begins 

December 6  St. Nicholas Day  

December 7  Pearl Harbor Rememberance Day  

December 24 Christmas Eve—Office Closed  

December 25 Christmas—Office Closed  

December 26 Kwanzaa Starts 

December 31 Kwanzaa Ends 

December 31 New Year’s Eve  

The Horse Project par-
ticipated in the Ettrick 

Days parade back in Au-
gust and braved the 

rainy weather to repre-
sent the project! 

Attention Club Leaders:  
Club Charters DUE 

 

 

4-H Club and Project Charters are due to the Trem-

pealeau County UW-Extension Office by October 15, 

2018.   

http://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/
http://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/
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Glasgow Hardies Creek Busy Bees 
On Sunday September 9th, the Glasgow Hardies Creek Busy Bees met at the First Presbyterian Church in Gales-
ville. The meeting was called to order at 6:07 pm by Alexi. Sawyer led the American pledge and Aleah led the 4H 
pledge.  Aleah read the secretary’s report and Sawyer read the treasurer’s report. Morgan moved to pass the secre-
tary and treasurer’s report, which was then seconded by Brianne. We then recognized Tianna’s help with the sign up 
sheets which have made it easier for the club. Heidi then talked about if there’s anyone one who hasn’t turned in 
their record books to get them to her because she will be taking them to the extension office within the week. Alexi 
then mentioned that she went to a leader’s board meeting to request money for our cloverbud/explorer building and 
also asked that if there are any officers that are available and willing to go to other club meetings to request money 
too. Next Alexi talked about putting a piece in the newspaper about our community service and thank all the sponsor 
that have donated. Heidi led our election for our new officers, which will be Alexi-President, Kim-Vice President, Mor-
gan-Treasurer, Aleah-Secretary, and Sawyer-Sunshine/Photographer. After the election we did our buzz word activi-
ty which was “learning to learn”, for this we had a guest speaker, a foreign exchange student, come talk about his 
journey to Wisconsin. September’s meeting was adjourned by Hayley followed by Carter who seconded it. 
                              Respectfully, Aleah Hunter  

CLUB MINUTES 

 

Get your clubs meeting minutes in the newsletter! 
Submit your minutes from your last meeting for admission in the CLOVER dispatch so your members can see the highlights and 

other clubs can see your good example!   

Email Sarah by the 20th of each month at sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu to get your minutes in the newsletter! 

Horse Project 
On Saturday, September 8th, Geri Frederickson, along with Rylie & Jaydin Guza competed at the Wisconsin State 
Fair Grounds in West Allis, WI at the State 4H Gymkhana horse show.  Geri is new to the horse project and compet-
ed at her first state competition. She had some really nice runs and it will be great to watch her next season as she 
looks to return next September to the state show. Rylie and Rosie are not strangers to the state show. This team fin-
ished out the day with 3 grands and 2 top tens. Jaydin competed at her last State Gymkhana and this year with her 
young gelding Prince. Prince handle the commotion of a large show like an old pro. He and Jaydin came home with 
a reserve championship and 2 top tens. Jaydin, we will miss watching you compete at the 4H level, but know you still 
be around to help our younger youth. Best of luck to you so you take your showing to the next level.   

It was good to see some of our younger members as well as new members in the stands, there was much talk and 
planning by them for next year and state being their goal.  

mailto:sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Disc Deadline 
ATTENTION CLUBS:  If you are interested in ordering 4-H 

discs this year, please use the online disc catalog to order 

them.  4-H discs are a way to represent a project that a 

youth excelled in through purchasing a small disc that rep-

resents that project.  This disc is then added to their 

plaque to showcase their work through 4-H. 
 

Disc information can be found here: https://

trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/forms-applications/

participating-disc-catalog/ 

Disc orders are due to the Extension office before Fri-

day, October 26th at 4:30 PM. 

Trempealeau County 4-H Leaders 
Association 

 

At the Annual Parent and Leaders Association Meeting 

took place in September.  This was a busy meeting and 

it also included elections for the 2018-2019 Parent and 

Leaders Board.  Here are the results: 

 President: Bob Braun 

 Vice President: Valerie Erikson 

 Secretary: TBD 

 Treasurer: Jeanette Dooley 

 At-Large Representatives:  

 For the North: TBD 

 For the South: Heidi Johnson 

 Ambassador Representative: Rosa Mooney 
 

Please note that we are still looking to fill the Secretary 

position and at-large representative positions in the 

north and south.  We need 5 representatives for the 

north portion of the county, and 5 for the south portion 

of the county.  If you are interested please contact  

Sarah Tanis 
 

For more information about the board please check out 

our webpage here: https://

trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-leaders-board/  

or contact Sarah Tanis 

4-H Re-enrollment 
 

Everyone who is already a part of 4-H needs to login to 4hOnline (www.4honline.com) and update information.   

Re-enrollment CLOSES NOVEMBER 1st. 

If you have any questions about the process please reach out to the Extension Office.  Also, if you had new families enroll on 4-H online (even 

within the last few weeks of August) they will need to re-enroll. 

First Year 4-H Families 
 

If this past year was your first year in-
volved with the 4-H program I would like 

to know what you thought of the pro-
gram in an effort to make it better for 

future new 4-H families.  Please take a 
few minutes to fill out this brief survey:  

https://goo.gl/forms/
mk8qslPzThzqDjSx2 

Summer 2019 4-H International  
Exchange Opportunities 

 

Have you ever thought about traveling abroad? Are you 
interested in learning about other cultures and lifestyles? 

Would you like to make international connections? 

If you said yes to any of the above questions, then you 
should consider participating in the Wisconsin 4-H Sum-

mer Homestay Program in 2019!   Every summer, WI 4-H 
members have the opportunity to stay with a host family 
for one month in either Costa Rica, South Korea, Finland 
or Japan. They get the opportunity to learn more about 
another culture, share their own culture, enhance their 

confidence and communication skills, as well as build life-
long relationships across the globe!  So, why not enjoy a 
life changing experience that will help you grow and gain 

a stronger global awareness. 

For more information visit https://wi4hinternational.org/
homestay/ or contact Wisconsin 4-H International Pro-
grams at wi4hinternational@ces.uwex.edu or call us at 

608.262.2491.   
4-H Youth in  

Action Awards  
Every 4-H’er has a story, 

and those stories are worth 
telling! Sharing your 4-H story could earn you a $5,000 
scholarship and a trip to Washington, D.C. for National 
4-H Council’s Legacy Awards! Check out the 2019 4-H 

Youth in Action Award Guidelines today on the 4-H 
website at: https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-

awards/? 
utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_m

edium=email&utm_content=201 
80814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-

email---20180814-#!overview  
 

Applications are open now until October 22, 2018!  

https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/forms-applications/participating-disc-catalog/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/forms-applications/participating-disc-catalog/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/forms-applications/participating-disc-catalog/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-leaders-board/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-leaders-board/
https://4honline.com/
https://goo.gl/forms/mk8qslPzThzqDjSx2
https://goo.gl/forms/mk8qslPzThzqDjSx2
https://wi4hinternational.org/homestay/
https://wi4hinternational.org/homestay/
mailto:wi4hinternational@ces.uwex.edu
https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-awards/?%20utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_medium=email&utm_content=201%2080814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-email---20180814-#!overview
https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-awards/?%20utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_medium=email&utm_content=201%2080814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-email---20180814-#!overview
https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-awards/?%20utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_medium=email&utm_content=201%2080814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-email---20180814-#!overview
https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-awards/?%20utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_medium=email&utm_content=201%2080814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-email---20180814-#!overview
https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-awards/?%20utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_medium=email&utm_content=201%2080814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-email---20180814-#!overview
https://4-h.org/parents/4-h-youth-in-action-awards/?%20utm_campaign=&utm_source=newsandnotes&utm_medium=email&utm_content=201%2080814utm_term=&4HCC=-20180814-newsandnotes-email---20180814-#!overview
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Become a 4-H  
Ambassador! 

 

4-H Ambassadors are in grades 7th -
12th and are anyone who has a sincere 
desire to promote the Trempealeau 
County 4-H Program! 
 

What do 4-H Ambassadors do? 
 The 4-H Ambassadors plan many 

events throughout the year. Includ-
ing: the 4-H Halloween Party, Easter 
Coloring Contest, and the County-
wide Picnic. 

 The 4-H Ambassadors sponsor 
friendly club competitions. 

 Ambassadors help out at the County 
Performing Arts Festival, Little Miss/
Little Mister Clover Contest, and Clo-
ver College. New ideas for County 
Events are always welcomed. 

 

Who can apply? 
 An Ambassador must be a youth in 

grades 7-12 and has been an active 
4-H member for a minimum of 2 
years. 

 Youth must be responsible, account-
able and willing to learn and engage 
in active youth lead-ership. 

 

How to apply? 
 Completed Ambassador Application 

deadline has been extended to Oc-
tober 19th. 

 Email Sarah Tanis 
(sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu) 
ONE letter of recommendation from 
club leader, project or activity leader 
saying why you should be a 4-H Am-
bassador 

 Complete a record book from 2017-
2018. 

 Participate in an interview in October 
 

APPLICANTS:  It is your responsibility to 
make sure your letter of recommenda-
tion and application reach the Extension 
Office by October 1st to be considered. 

To apply please complete the following 
application: https://goo.gl/forms/
Lz2Wxx608XOKOGCH2 

 
If you would like a hard copy of the application, 

please call the UW-Extension office. 

National Youth Science Day Kits Available  

to Check Out 
If you are looking for a STEM focused activity for  

your club meeting or group, there are National  

Youth Science Day kits available to check out  

at the Extension Office.  The 4-H National  

Youth Science Day (NYSD) connects young  

people from around the world in an exciting,  

interactive learning experience in the form of a  

science, technology, engineering and math (STEM) challenge.  
 

This year’s kit is called ‘Code Your World’ and the focus is on com-

puter programming. If you’ve ever wondered how computer program-

ming works (at the basic level), this year’s NYSD challenge is for 

you! There are four different activities and generally are geared more 

for teens, but the activities could be adjusted to work with a variety of 

ages.  Only one of the four activities involves using a computer. Con-

tact Sarah at the Extension Office if your group is interested in 

checking out kits.  

Essential Elements Online Training Now 

Available for Adult Volunteer and Youth 

Leaders 

 

Belong, Mastery, Generosity and Independence are the 4 Essential Elements of 

Positive Youth Development that are focused online 4-H Youth Development. 
 

Would you like to learn more and how they relate to your role as a leader working 

with youth?  Check out how you as an adult volunteer or youth leader can foster the 

development of these elements in the youth.  You will have an opportunity to: 

 Learn about each element in relation to different age youth from kindergarten to 

high school. 

 Consider how what you can develop life skills in youth 

 Build on what you know to foster the growth of these elements in young people 
 

Each module is about 7- 10 minutes in length.  You move through the module at your 

own pace.  It will take you about 30 - 45 minutes to complete all four modules.    
 

Go to the following link to get started: https://4h.uwex.edu/files/2018/08/4HOnline-

Essential-Elements-Training-For-4H-Volunteers.pdf 

mailto:sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu
https://goo.gl/forms/Lz2Wxx608XOKOGCH2
https://goo.gl/forms/Lz2Wxx608XOKOGCH2
https://4h.uwex.edu/files/2018/08/4HOnline-Essential-Elements-Training-For-4H-Volunteers.pdf
https://4h.uwex.edu/files/2018/08/4HOnline-Essential-Elements-Training-For-4H-Volunteers.pdf
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Wisconsin 4-H License Plates  

Available! 
The 4-H Plate is here!  

The 4-H Plate is here! 

 

We wanted you to 

know:  The Wisconsin 

4-H license plate is available through the Wisconsin 

DMV, as of September 1, 2018. We will officially launch 

the plate later this Fall and will be providing every county 

with information about how proceeds from the sale of 

every plate will be shared with the county in which the 

plate was purchased. That means money coming to the 

Wisconsin 4-H Foundation and to county 4-H programs. 

A marketing tool kit will be distributed to every county to 

help in marketing the plate throughout 2019. 

 

If you have preliminary questions, please ask your 4-H 

Program Coordinator. And stay tuned for more infor-

mation.  Please visit the Wisconsin DMV for pricing and 

more information:  https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/dmv/

vehicles/title-plates/4hf.aspx 

WI Honey Producers Poster Contest  
 

The Wisconsin Honey Producers Association are spon-
soring a Poster Contest for youth statewide. This year 

the theme is: “Honey Bees: Jobs They Do!” 

 Divisions: 2nd grade & under, 3rd – 5th grades, 6th – 
8th grades, 9th – 12th grades  

 Prizes for Each Division: 1st – $35; 2nd – $25; 3rd – 
$15  

 Rules:  
 Entries must be submitted on an 11×14 poster-

board.  
 Name, address, age, and grade must be clearly 

printed on the BACK SIDE of poster.  
 Include theme in design.  
 All posters become property of the WHPA.  
 Entries must be postmarked by October 26, 2018. 
 Mail entries to: Shelly Astle, WHPA, S4131A ST. 

Hwy 80, Hillsboro, WI 54634  
 

For questions, contact Shelly Astle at (608) 489- 2456 or 
shelly@mwt.net.  

4-H Volunteers are valued partners in working with 

our youth and help make 4-H possible. In order to 

volunteer, previous 4-H Youth Development experience 

is not necessary. The most important qualification is a 

desire to work with young people and help them grow 

through educational experiences and gain positive life 

skills. Please consider sharing your time and talents! 

Adult volunteers working together with youth make a 

difference in the lives of young people.  

Volunteers work with UW-Extension professionals to 

develop the life skills of youth members, thus benefiting 

the state, employers, and the economy. Volunteers 

extend the resources of UW-Extension as they work with 

staff to deliver educational programs. Volunteering is a 

privilege. How does one become a volunteer? If you have 

not already done so, go to Wisconsin 4HOnline and 

create a family profile. 

If your family is already in the system, do not create a 

new family profile, just make sure you are entered into 

your family account and check that you want to be a 4-H 

volunteer. Then sign-up to take the Online Mandated 

Reporter Training for 4-H Volunteers. After signing up for 

the Online Mandated Reporter Training call the UW-

Extension office or email sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu 

to set a time for your Volunteer In Preparation (VIP) 

training. Once you’ve completed your Online Mandatory 

Reporter training and VIP training, a background check 

will be conducted on you by the state and you will be 

contacted by GIS through e-mail requesting additional 

information needed in order for the state to conduct the 

background check.  
 

THE NEXT TRAINING IS OFFERED DURING 

CLOVER COLLEGE!   

Please register for Clover College to attend and 

please note that if you attend the VIP Training only you 

do not need to pay the registration fee for Clover College 

Becoming a 4-H Volunteer 

https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/dmv/vehicles/title-plates/4hf.aspx
https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/dmv/vehicles/title-plates/4hf.aspx
mailto:shelly@mwt.net
mailto:sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu


 7 

EVENTS 

Annual Leader Training Dates Set 
 

It is a requirement of the 4-H charter for an adult leader 
from each club and project to attend a training session. 
Of course, if more than one leader would like to attend, 
that is encouraged! We will have two 4-H Leader Train-
ings offered - with their date and topics below. You will 

need to have a leader sign up to attend one of the train-
ing dates via the following survey: https://goo.gl/forms/

ujmKljep2wIl7GFB2  
 Wednesday, November 7, 2018 at 6 PM: 4-H Meet-

ings That Shake Rattle and Roll  
 Monday, December 10, 2018 at 6 PM: Project Lead-

ers That Make a Difference  

Clover College: Registration OPEN! 

Clover College is THE perfect chance for you to meet awesome new people, make cool arts and crafts, learn some-
thing new, and see all the possibilities 4-H has to offer!  The event is open to ALL youth, K-12!  This years Clover 

College will be held on Saturday, November 3rd, 2018 at the Whitehall Elementary School.  
 

There will be a flat $5 cost for general registration. This registration fee covers lunch and all sessions.  You can at-
tend anywhere from 1-3 sessions during the day and learn about a whole bunch of really awesome (and useful) 

stuff!  The event will last from 9 AM until 2 PM and include three sessions: 
 

 Session One: 9-10:15am            
 Session Two: 10:20am-11:35pm         
 Lunch: 11:35-12:05pm 
 Whole Group Activity  12:05-12:25pm     
 Session Three: 12:30-1:45pm 

 
Plan to attend one session or spend the day.   
Bring along a friend!  Community members (non 4-H members) and parents are ABSOLUTELY welcome to attend! 
Most sessions are open to members, leaders, and parents but may be geared towards different ages based on the 

subject being taught.  There will be a funding request listening session at lunch for 4-H families.  
For more information about the sessions offered check out our website here: https://

trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-programs/clover-college/ 
 

We have moved to online registration, so please go to the following link to complete your registra-
tion by Wednesday, October 24th for Clover College 2018: https://goo.gl/forms/

cgwBMBknCAwzItB03 
***Paper copies of the 2018 Clover College Registration can be found at the UW-Extension Office.*** 

 
 

Be sure to really take a look at the different sessions offered and choose which workshops or programs sound like a 
blast and fill out the online registration with your top choices.  Spots will be filled on a first come, first served basis so 

sign up early!  There will be no refunds after Friday, October 26th.  
 

Subs will be served for lunch or you can bring a lunch with you.  In the registration you will be able to denote any 
food allergies or concerns that we need to be aware of. 

 

If you have any questions at all please contact Sarah Tanis at: sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu or 715-538-2311 ext. 
258  OR  Michelle Rose at: MICHELLERO@tremplocounty.com or 715-538-2311 ext. 208 

4-H Club Officer Training 
 

Officer Training for 4-H Club officer positions will take place at Clover College on Saturday, November 3rd this year.  You will 

need to register with clover college to attend the training.  If you just plan to attend the training and no other session at Clover 

College you do not need to pay the registration fee.  This is a great learning opportunity for new and returning club officers! 

 

Apple Affair: Help Needed! 
 

This is a major event in Trempealeau County in which 4-
H will be helping with this year! We will have the 4-H 

Food Stand open during the event that takes place on 
Saturday, October 6th from 7 AM to 10 PM.  If you’re 
in the area please stop on by the booth to say hello and 

to enjoy some delicious food while we raise funds to help 
youth in Trempealeau County 4-H! 

Also, we still have some shifts 
available at the 4-H Food Stand 
for the event, so if you are free 
please sign up to help!  Sign up 
to help here: http://signup.com/go/

tivqkYW   

https://goo.gl/forms/ujmKljep2wIl7GFB2
https://goo.gl/forms/ujmKljep2wIl7GFB2
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-programs/clover-college/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-programs/clover-college/
https://goo.gl/forms/cgwBMBknCAwzItB03
https://goo.gl/forms/cgwBMBknCAwzItB03
mailto:sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu
http://signup.com/go/tivqkYW
http://signup.com/go/tivqkYW
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4-H Horse Leader  
Conference 

 

4-H horse project leaders and youth 
leaders (7th grade and up) please 
look to attend the annual State 4-H 
Horse Leaders Conference on No-
vember 9-11, 2018 at UW-River 
Falls. There are many interesting 
topics offered and the purpose of the 
workshop is;  
 To offer educational workshops 

which include both information 
and hands-on activity ideas for 
leaders to utilize when teaching 
youth.  

 To provide a forum for strength-
ening communications relative to 
the 4-H Horse and Pony Project.  

 To provide an opportunity for 
participants to network and share 
experiences.  

Numerous workshop topics are of-
fered throughout the conference by 
invited instructors. These topics are 
a mix of horse, youth and leadership 
related topics. Workshop participants 
will also benefit from talking with 
leaders from across the state to gain 
new ideas and insights into the 4-H 
Horse Program. For more infor-
mation about the conference, how to 
register, and lodging in River Falls 
check out the following website: 
https://fyi.uwex.edu/
wi4haganimalscience/wi-4-h-horse-
leaders-conference/  
 

Fair Premiums 
 

Your club leaders should have re-
ceived fair premiums last week at 
the Parent and Leaders Board Meet-
ing.  Expect to get the checks from 

EVENTS 

 

State, National &  
International Trip Opportunities  
 

Applications are due to the Trempealeau County UW-Extension 

Office by October 18th, 2018.   

No late applications will be accepted after the 18th. 
 

To encourage participation in these opportunities, the Trempealeau 

County Leader’s Board approved to offer applicants more media op-

tions to qualify for awards and trips. 
 

In order to go on a trip or award you must complete the following ap-

plication process: 

 Complete the 2018 Trempealeau County Award & Trip Selection 

Application 

 Complete ONE of the following media options to be considered: 

  Complete a Member’s Evaluation Form OR 

  Complete a 4-H Record Book – Website OR 

  Create a 5 minute video 

 Attend the October Leader’s Board meeting for trip inter-

views.  You should come ready to answer questions about how 

you will be prepared for the trip, why you 

wish to attend the trip, what you hope to 

gain from the experience, and how you 

will share what you have learned when 

you return. 

 Obtain one letter of reference from Club 

General Leader 
 

For more information about all of the trips available, and 

more details about the application process, check out 

our website at: https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-

programs/trips-and-awards/ 

Trempealeau County 4-H Halloween Party 
 

This year this is going to take place on Sunday, October 21st from 

2 PM to 5 PM. 
 

Come and put on your best costumes and join the Leader’s Board and 

Ambassadors at the Trempealeau County 4-H Halloween Party!  There 

will be a costume contest, games, hayrides, and of course, delicious 

treats!  

Please bring a spooky treat to share, IF you dare… 

And please note that:  

 Pizza, Chips and drinks will be provided 

 Dress warm this an outside/barn event  

 Costume Judging will be at 2:30 PM 

 Hayrides will be 3:30 PM to 5 PM 

 Location: N29622 Quarne Rd. Blair, WI (down the road from the 

Blair Sportsmen Club) 

4-H members bring a friend along and show them the fun of 4-H 

Questions, please contact Charlotte Everson at 608-989-2310  

https://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4haganimalscience/wi-4-h-horse-leaders-conference/
https://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4haganimalscience/wi-4-h-horse-leaders-conference/
https://fyi.uwex.edu/wi4haganimalscience/wi-4-h-horse-leaders-conference/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-programs/trips-and-awards/
https://trempealeau.uwex.edu/4hyd/4-h-programs/trips-and-awards/
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EVENTS: National 4-H Week 

National 4-H Week is October 7-13, 2018.  
Join us as we celebrate 4-H! 

 
We have two really cool contests happening and you don't have to be in  

4-H to participate! Win some cool 4-H swag!  
 

4-H GROWS CREATIVITY  
Grab your colored pencils, markers or crayons and let your creativity flow by partici-
pating in the Trempealeau County Coloring Contest! Participants may pick up a col-
oring sheet (three to choose from) at the Extension Office during National 4-H Week 

(October 7-13) or print them off at home and submit their masterpieces by Friday, 
October 12th. Feel free to come in the office and talk with our 4-H Program Coordi-

nator while you color!  
 

Submitted pieces will be displayed on our social media page after National 4-H 
Week and winners will be chosen in each age category (under 5, 6-8, 9-11, 11-18 

and over 18). All ages can join in the fun! Winners will receive some cool 4-H swag! 
Make sure to get your entry to the Trempealeau County UW-Extension Office by 

Friday, October 12th!  
 

SOCIAL MEDIA CHALLENGE  
Break out your 4-H t-shirts, smiles and cameras to submit your entries into our so-
cial media challenge! Take a photo of someone in a 4-H t-shirt and share it on our 

social media any time during National 4-H Week (October 7-13)!  
 

Don't have Facebook? No worries - photos can also be emailed to Sarah Tanis at 
sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu to be added to our pages! Participants make sure to 

tag @uwextremplo and #Tremplo4h to make sure we see it! We will also have 
some cool prizes for our social media contest - get those t-shirts, take a picture and 

tag us!  
 

Some other ways to celebrate National 4-H Week: 
 Wear your 4-H shirt to school  
 Ask a newspaper reporter to attend a meeting or club special event  
 Take cookies or other treats to local businesses and supporters  
 Visit a nursing home  
 Set up a table at your school  
 Pass out invitations to your friends for the next club meeting or special event  
 Organize a presentation to 3rd and 4th graders at your school  
 Create a display at a store front or library to promote 4-H  

mailto:sarah.hoffman@ces.uwex.edu
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Contact Us 

Give us a call for more in-

formation about anything in 

the newsletter or anything 

you have questions on!  

Trempealeau County 

UW-Extension Office 

36245 Main St. PO Box 67 

Whitehall, WI 54773 

 
Phone: (715) 538-2311  

    Ext. 210 

Fax: (715)538-1974 
 

OCTOBER CLOVER disPATCH 
Thank you for your involvement in the Trempealeau County 4-

H Program!  Please note that this newsletter gets emailed out 

monthly and is a great reference guide for all things 4-H in 

Trempealeau County, at the state level, and sometimes at the 

national level! 

Have a question? 
Contact the 4-H Program Coordinator for Jackson and Trempealeau Counties—

Sarah Tanis. 

Trempealeau County UW-Extension 

36245 Main Street, PO Box 67 

Whitehall, WI 54773 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 

Making the Best Better. 


